



MINUTES OF the Meeting of the Whatton and Aslockton Playing Field Committee at the Cranmer Arms, Main Street, Aslockton on TUESDAY 17th October 2017 at 7:30pm

Members Present and Apologies

Present: Cllr C Grocock, P Brown, Cllr J Brown, R Crawford, S Ashmore, P Griffin, R Lambourne, Cllr C Haslam, T Moxey S Ashmore

Apologies: G Nerney C Edwardson, Cllr J Morris,

1. Members Present and Apologies

As above

2. Minutes of the Previous Meeting

Accepted as true reflection of Septembers meeting

3. Pavilion and Playing Field Project

Play equipment

T Moxey produced an initial design that he had outsourced to a specialist company who had viewed the existing site & found a number of pieces of the existing play equipment were not viable in the new project due to poor maintenance. The nest swing & basketball hoop were deemed ok to retain. T Moxey intends to review the design & tweak elements by the December meeting.

Discussed the existing hedge fencing & unanimously agreed to retain the hedge but keep it cut low for security purposes. It was mentioned if we could expand slightly to give additional room at the corner near the basketball hoop & fill the present gap where the wooden fence is to stop people climbing across rather than using the 2 gate accesses.

A site meeting is to be held in the first quarter of 2018 to review options including viewing existing play equipment when we hope to have a better idea of funding.

C Grocock will contact the school to arrange consultation with local children once we have the tweaked designs from T Moxey

Hardcore from Avanti homes – R Crawford in advanced discussions with foreman of Aslacr site to remove surplus hardcore & store in his yard for future use as playing field car park foundation this is ongoing.

Pavilion

R Lambourne provided revised costing's for the designs we have in place as follows:-

170 sqm = £250k

192 sqm = £285k

275 sqm = £409k

It was discussed that these figures were substantial & S Ashmore raised the option of prebuilt units.

T Moxey agreed to review other building options for the Nov meeting – **ACTION TM**

4. Finance

S Ashmore still to contact G Redford in order to take over managing the WAPFT accounts and ensure all outstanding invoices are paid by Nov meeting – **ACTION SA**

New Cheque book & bank statements are still with G Redford, S Ashmore to obtain these & present statement of account by Novembers meeting **ACTION SA**

Invoices – R Lambourne presented STWA invoice & cheque issued to cover payment

5. Fundraising

C Haslam & P Griffin confirmed WAPFC had been successful in being approved onto the Aviva grant scheme & voting opens on the 24th October. Agreed C Grocock would share on facebook & all to promote via parish councillors plus share far & wide with family & friends. **ACTION CG & All**

P Brown has had no response from donation request letter to Cranmer Arms Pub-co owners El Group and will follow up again by Novembers meeting. **ACTION PB**

RC reported probably too late for 2017 'Fun-Run' / orienteering event but would look again for 2018.

P Brown had researched option of selling 100 tickets for Nottm Greyhound Stadium at £7 each & suggested the sports clubs might be interested in this. R Crawford advised they do a similar fundraising thing within their clubs & declined to be involved so as not to swamp their players.

S Ashmore advised we will now if WAPFC will be approved for Co-op scheme by Novembers meeting.

Tesco bags scheme – C Grocock agreed to follow up **ACTION CG**

Other schemes suggested & members who agreed to follow up by Novembers meeting:-

Wren – **ACTION R Crawford**

Waste Cycle - **ACTION R Crawford**

Veolia - **ACTION C Grocock**

Comic Relief - **ACTION C Grocock**

Sports Notts - **ACTION R Lambourne**

Football Association – **ACTION P Griffin**

6. AOB

Website – No progression on uploading minutes or agendas from meeting since 2017. C Grocock to take this onboard, share access / login details & endeavour to establish access by Novembers meeting & resolve uploading minutes by year end - **ACTION CG**

Playing field gate keys – Unknown how many sets are in circulation & to avoid costs to cut new keys R Lambourne to speak to Martin re keys & create a key register. **ACTION RL**

Damage to Electric cupboard – C Edwardson emailed to say he had made some progression & R Lambourne agreed to have a look as well to see if he could suggest the best way to repair. Update by Novembers meeting **ACTION RL**

Tree's to boundary – R Crawford has made numerous attempts to contact resident (believes he may be away) but wil persist to establish exactly which trees / bushes are the issue. R Crawford suggested we obtain the deeds to see exactly who was responsible for the land / establish the exact boundary. S Ashmore to spek to Gregg to see if we have copies of the deeds somewhere by Novembers meeting - **ACTION SA**

Date of next meeting Tuesday 21st November 7:30pm in the Cranmer Arms